
 
 

 
TO: Kennie Hobbs, City Manager 
 
FROM: J. Martin Cala, P.E., DEES Director 
 
DATE: 6/30/2025 
 
SUBJECT: Asphalt Resurfacing and Swale Reconfiguration 

 
Please be advised that I will be submitting an agenda request for the acceptance 
of the bid results for the Capital Improvement Project for the Neighborhood 
Asphalt Resurfacing and Swale Reconfiguration for the 8/24 Commission 
Meeting. 
 
The Work is located within the City of Lauderhill Right-of-Way (R/W). The intent 
of the project is to improve the asphalt surface in accordance to the “Citywide 
Pavement Condition Survey” report and minimize localized flood conditions on 
roadways throughout the northwest neighborhood in accordance to the “Citywide 
Stormwater Management and Flood Protection Master plan”. The work includes, 
but is not limited to the following: roadway asphalt resurfacing and marking, and 
the removal and disposal of existing grass, landscape material and top soil, 
reconfiguration/regrading swales, construction of exfiltration trenches, install 
catch basis where applicable and the restoration of disturbed areas including 
sidewalk repairs, irrigation repairs, and sod replacement as necessary.  
 
We will be recommending the selection of “J&D Concrete Works Corp" 
pursuant to bid #2025-041 based upon the tabulation of bid results providing for 
payment in an amount not to exceed $751,592.78 from budget code number 
450-925-06913 in the amount not to exceed $600,000.00 and from budget code 
450-925-06914 in the amount not to exceed $151,592.78 
 
 
 

DEPARTMENT OF ENGINEERING 

AND ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 

MEMORANDUM 


